
From: Barbara Thornton <barbarathornton1@gmail.com> 
To: Lenard Diggins <LDiggins@town.arlington.ma.us>,  "Diane M. Mahon" 
<DMahon@town.arlington.ma.us>,  Steve Decourcey <SDeCourcey@town.arlington.ma.us>, 
Eric Helmuth <eric@erichelmuth.com>,  John Hurd <JHurd@town.arlington.ma.us> 
Cc: "Mccorkle, Brian H" <mccorkle@bu.edu>, "Steketee, Gail S" <steketee@bu.edu>,  Brooks 
Harrelson <brooks@harrelson.net>,  Alyssa Rosen Saunders 
<alyssa.rosen.saunders@gmail.com>, Joseph Solomon <solomj@gmail.com>,  Marvin Lewiton 
<mlewiton@verizon.net>, James McSweeney <ourecology@gmail.com>,  Lauren Boyle 
<laurenvboyle@gmail.com>, Melanie Francis <melaniekfrancis@gmail.com>,  Andy Brody 
<andybrody@hotmail.com> 
Date: Wed, 16 Nov 2022 13:41:37 -0500 
Subject: Precinct 16 Community Meeting - Cross Walk Issues 
  
CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Town of Arlington's email system. Do not 
click links or open attachments unless you recognize the REAL sender (whose email address in 
the From: line in "< >" brackets) and you know the content is safe. 
  
CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening 
attachments or clicking links, especially from unknown senders. 
Len Diggins, Chair, 
  
Last night precinct 16 held a very productive community meeting.  Topics included 
transportation safety, tree removal, solar power, housing, Town communications with residents 
and more.   Others may contact the SelectBoard with other concerns discussed. 
  
I write now to bring to your attention the real danger for people, especially Middle School 
children from Precinct 16 going back and forth to Ottoson.  The crosswalk is at the corner of 
Park Ave and Oakland Ave, right outside my house.  So I see the problems and hear the 
screech of brakes. 
  
I'm sure there are better solutions, but for now I'd like to suggest the following: 
1.  Buckets and flags mounted on either side of Park Ave at that intersection. 
2.  The moveable "form" alerting drivers to slow down. 
Drivers approach on this hill where visibility, because of the hill, is not always clear. 
  
Other concerns on traffic safety: 

• Suggestion for a rotary at Appleton & Wachusetts 
• Suggestion for a big X painted on the street near Paul Revere Rd and Park Ave that 

says "DON'T BLOCK THE BOX" 

On behalf of my Precinct 16 neighbors and fellow TMMs, I would appreciate your consideration 
on these concerns. 
  
Thanks, 
Barbara Thornton 
  
**** 
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